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I visited Shamayita Convent School in July 27th through July 30th this year. The second group of students has successfully graduated this year. Their academic achievements are impressive like the first group of students. All of these students are currently enrolled for their higher secondary education in different schools in West Bengal. I met some of them who came to visit me. They have expressed their gratitude to the school. Of course the credit also goes to teachers who are working diligently to prepare the next batch of student for their CBSE examination in March 2010. 


In my last site visit in 2008, the school was K-10. The school had applied for starting 11th grade. The school was not ready to accommodate new 11th grade so quickly. The application was forwarded with the idea from the prior experiences that things take long time. They got the permission and has started new 11th grade with five students of their own graduates and five from different places, one month after the usual school year began. 


This has created two problems. First, the new 11th graders needed a room, and second, a teacher. The new 11th grade has been housed in two different rooms depending on the availability. Groups of student everyday end up in the library or in the courtyard as their classroom. When I visited in the monsoon season, the situation was difficult. A qualified teacher has been moved from fifth grade to teach 11th grade and subsequently a second grade teacher has been moved to teach fifth grade. The school started this academic year with great enthusiasm and an increase enrollment in second grade which made it necessary to have two sections of second grade. The movement of one second grade teacher to fifth grade has left 52 students’ second grade class with only one teacher. 

The reason for increased enrollment in second grade is the availability of hostel for second graders. In last five years, the hostel accommodation of students has increased from 10 students to 200. The 10 students currently supported by Asha also got accommodation in the hostel paving the opportunity for these girls to have a decent education. The school provides free education for ~100 students. Rest of the students pay tuitions. 


Among the other news, the school has been able to hire four qualified teachers to teach 9, 10 and 11 grades. With the help of two generous parent donors, the school is teaching four autistic children. One of the parent also volunteers in computer laboratory for the whole school.

